Willard Community Center

Board meeting minutes from June 30, 2014 
Board Members present: Irene Williams, Kassy Knudson, Mollie Mertens, Casey Pflanz , Emily Martin, and Cole Pomeroy.
Members Absent: Patrick Ridder, Cari Robinson, and Mary Wenzl.
Other:  Janelle Soderling and Sarah Reinke were not able to attend.

1 – Call the meeting to order – Meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm
2 – Consent Agenda – Ms. Knudson made the motion to approve the consent agenda which included the updated financials & Mr. Pomeroy 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
 
6 – 10th Annual Kenny Gardner Golf Tournament - Aaron & Kim Garner gave an update at the meeting.  They discussed the Kenny Garner Golf tournament which will be held Oct 5, 2014.   They would like to board to be more active this year as we try and get prizes.  Ms. Williams will get a list from Ms. Soderling and will send out to the board.  We want board members to look at the list and see if there are any vendors they are familiar with or have a relationship with so that they can contact them for the prizes.  
The Gardner family has been doing this for 9 years so this will be the 10th year anniversary and it has been very successful.  Overall they have brought close to $100k for Willard and they really want the board to become involved in this event.
 
3 – Insurance Renewals – Ms. Williams updated the board on the insurance renewals with Inspro.  The premium will be $19,619 vs $19,162 in the previous year which represents an increase of $457 or 2.4%.  The period is 6/14/14 – 6/14/15.  The lakeview house will be added but it should not have much impact on the premium.  We also removed City of Lincoln as an additional insured given that we no longer have any dealings with the City. 
4 – Update on Lakeview House – Ms. Williams gave an update on the Lakeview house and the progress of the lease.  Ms. Soderling has been working on purchasing items that are needed such as refrigerator etc.  LPS has proposed a $5,000 payment for all of the renovations they have done.  The rent will be $1 per year and we have asked for a 5 year term.  We would have to pay all utilities and cleaning.  
5 – Update on Fund Raising - Update was given by Ms. Knudson on Fund Raising and showed the final printed materials.  Ms. Knudson discussed the next steps which will include some individual visits by potential donors and will also include a ‘throw back Thursday’ party tentatively scheduled for October 9 from 5:30 – 7:30.  She will work with Ms. Soderling to ensure we understand capacity etc.

Ms. Williams gave an update on her search for help with Grant writing and how she had met with someone from the University regarding some possible free-lance opportunities with Grant Writing.  Ms. Williams also shared a copy of the grant submitted to NextGen which asked for money for the Lakeview house program and the supplies associated with running that program this year.  We have requested $6,200.

 
Mr. Pflanz made the motion for the meeting to adjourn and Ms. Knudson 2nd the motion.  The meeting was adjourned @ 6:25.  
Our Next Meeting will be held July 28, 2014.
 
